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OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL

Our reference: COR-01037-2022
Your reference: D21/59661

Mr David Layzell MP
Chair
Legislation Review Committee
Parliament of New South Wales
By email: legislation.review@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Chair

Digest No. 39/57 of the Legislation Review Committee

Thank you for your invitation to respond to issues raised by the Committee relating to the 
Electronic Conveyancing (Adoption of the National Law) Amendment Bill 2022.

Power of Registrars to contravene privacy or confidentiality laws

The proposed inclusion of section 43 in the Electronic Conveyancing National Law (ECNL) will 
allow Registrars to share compliance and regulatory information with other Registrars who are 
members of the Australian Registrars National Electronic Conveyancing Council (ARNECC). 

ARNECC was constituted under an Intergovernmental Agreement to facilitate the 
implementation and ongoing management of the regulatory framework for electronic 
conveyancing in Australia. As Electronic Lodgment Network Operators (ELNOs) operate in 
various states and territories, Registrars need to be able to share information to mitigate the 
risk of regulatory gaps and ensure that ELNOs offer services that are secure, efficient and fit-
for-purpose across all operating jurisdictions. I acknowledge the important safeguard that 
privacy and confidentiality laws offer to individuals and businesses. However, as the 
Committee notes, this power is needed to enable Registrars to effectively regulate 
eConveyancing and to ensure that public confidence is upheld in the NSW land title system. 

Subdelegation of the Registrars powers and functions

The proposed inclusion of section 37(2) in the ECNL will allow a Registrar, via an instrument of 
delegation, to authorise a person to whom a power or function is delegated, to subdelegate 
that power or function. 

The ECNL forms the basis for a national applied law scheme. This proposed amendment is 
needed by some States to allow them to effectively manage their compliance examination 
processes. This flexibility will lead to improved compliance assessment efforts, and ensure 
that regulatory oversight remains stringent, particularly during this crucial period in the 
interoperability reform and in anticipation of the changes the reform will bring to the 
eConveyancing market. 

Importantly, as the Committee acknowledges, the Bill places appropriate restrictions on the 
above powers and the circumstances in which these powers can be used.

If you would like more information or have any queries please contact Leanne Hughes, 
Director, Policy and Legislation, Office of the Registrar General on  or via email 
at   
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Yours sincerely

The Hon. Victor Dominello MP
Minister for Customer Service and Digital Government

Date: 24/03/22
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